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No. 7. 15 May 2018 
 
 

ST. MARY MACKILLOP  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 
152 Odessa Avenue. Keilor Downs, Vic 3038 

www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au 

T: 03 9367 6199  

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

  Dear Community, 

Wow! What an exciting and busy 2 weeks it has been here at St 

Mary MacKillop Primary School. I have spoken to Mr McCluskey 

who is having a great time in Germany and reassures me he will 

be back soon  with lots of great stories to share about his holiday.  

We have had over 120 applications for Prep 2019. Ms Monaghan 

and I have just finished interviewing all new prospective families 

for next year. It is humbling to hear so many positive things about 

our school and to see so many families wanting to come here. It is 

a credit to all the wonderful staff, students and parents who make 

our school community what it is. Monsignor and I have gone 

through the applications and I have sent out our first round offers 

this week.   

I trust that all mothers and grandmothers had a happy Mother’s 

Day on Sunday. Our Mother’s Day breakfast was a great success.  

Many Mother’s, Grandmother’s and special women in our 

children’s lives came together to share a yummy breakfast. It was 

lovely to see so many families gathering and enjoying their time 

together. Thank you to Kellie, Jenny Melki and the School 

Captains for making our Mother’s Day breakfast a great success.  

I would also like to thank them and all the mothers who 

volunteered their time to help at our annual Mother’s Day Stall. A 

special thank you to Skye Rando and Mirella Terranova for setting 

up and overseeing the stall, it was a great success and I am sure 

lots of mums got some wonderful gifts.  

 

Upcoming Events 

 Term 2 
 

Tuesday 15 May-Thursday 17 May 

Naplan for Year 3 & 5 
 

Thursday 17 May 

First Eucharist Family Meeting at 

7.00pm in the Multi Purpose Room in the 

school 
 

Thursday 24 May 

Casual clothes day-Family week 

Gold coin donation 
 

Saturday 2 June 

Year 3 Eucharist 

12.30pm-3Y & 3B 

2.30pm-3G & 3R 
 

Monday 11 June 

Queens’s Birthday Public Holiday 
 

Wednesday 27 June 

Parent Teacher Conversations 

1.00pm-6.00pm 
 

Thursday 28 June 

Parent Teacher Conversations 

3.45pm-6.00pm 
 

Friday 29 June 

End of Term 2-School finishes at 

1.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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THE WISDOM OF ST. MARY MACKILLOP 

In each Newsletter, we provide a quote from the writings of St. Mary 

MacKillop. Mary was an extensive letter writer to the sisters within her 

congregation (Sisters of St Joseph of the Sacred Heart, or the Josephites 

as they were known). She also wrote many letters to her family. 

These wonderful words of wisdom provide us with much to reflect on… 

“May God speed you on your way and bless all your good desires 

To Father J. R Kenny 15.5.1901 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many of our families have already taken up the opportunity to 

have their children visit the Dental Van which you will see onsite as 

of next week. If you haven’t already replied and would like your 

child to visit the dental van there is still time to book your child in. 

Teeth on Wheels will be having an open morning next Monday 21st 

May between 8.30 – 9am for parents to have a look inside the van. 

Feel free to come and meet the team and see how the mobile 

dental van works.  

 

Please find further information and the link to the consent form 

below. 

 

Have a lovely week, 

 

Anthony D’Amico 

Acting Principal 
 

 

 

2018 TERM DATES 
 

Term 1-Thursday 1 February- 

Thursday 29 March 
 

Term 2-Monday 16 April- 

Friday 29 June 
 

Term 3-Monday 16 July- 

Friday 21 September 
 

Term 4-Monday 8 October- 

Wednesday 19 December 

 

Parent Engagement 
 

Term 2 

 

Hot Dog Day-Date to be 

confirmed 

 

Pie Day- Date to be 

confirmed 

 

Term 3 

 

Pizza Day- Date to be 

confirmed 

 

Subway Days- Dates to be 

confirmed 
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Unexplained student absence: New Requirements  

A review of school Attendance Guidelines was undertaken by the Minster for Education in Term 4, 

2017. 

  The Minister of Education has said that all: 

‘schools must advise parents/guardians of unexplained absences, on the same day, as soon as         

practicable’.  

The changes in the Attendance Guidelines were introduced at St Mary MacKillop P.S. as of 

Wednesday 14th March, 2018. 

If your child/ren are going to be absent from school for any reason, we ask that you log onto the 

skoolbag app, then go to eForms, hit Absentee Form and complete the details of the absence 

then hit submit. 

 All Absentee forms go to the front office and to myself. They are then forwarded to the 

classroom teacher.  

 If your child is away and we have not been notified, you will receive an SMS message asking 

you to contact the school. If we do not hear from you within a certain time we will call your 

emergency contacts. If we cannot reach the Emergency contacts we will then need to call 

the Police. 

 If you have not yet downloaded the Skoolbag app we ask that you do this as soon as possible.  

 

These practices are to ensure the safety of your children. 

 

Thank You for your support 

 

Anthony D’Amico 

 

Teeth On Wheels-The mobile dentist will be here from next week Monday 21 May.  If you would 

like your child to see them and have not completed a permission slip, you can do so by clicking on 

the link https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-eform

 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-eform
https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-eform
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NAPLAN  
 
The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 2018 for Years 3,5,7 and 9 students will 
be held today Tuesday 15 May, Wednesday 16 May and Thursday 17 May 2018.  NAPLAN tests assess student 
knowledge and skills in Writing, Reading, Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and 
Numeracy. 
 
The results of the tests provide information for students, parents, teachers and principals which can be used to 
inform student achievement.  
 
Students in Years 3 & 5 have already been participating in practice NAPLAN assessments to allow the students 
to work under ‘test like conditions.’ All students in Years 3 & 5 will be expected to participate in the NAPLAN 
tests.  
 
Leading up to NAPLAN, the media will present varying opinions regarding the purpose and validity of 
NAPLAN.  At St Mary MacKillop Primary School, we believe in teaching the students the skills and strategies 
required in order to approach and complete the task in a positive mindset.  Therefore we ask that when 
discussing NAPLAN with your children, that you support the school in making NAPLAN a positive experience. 
 
Later in the year you will receive your child’s personal NAPLAN report.  The report will describe your child’s 
particular skills in Writing, Reading, Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and 
Numeracy.  The report will also show how your child performed in relation to national minimum standards.  These 
describe the minimum acceptable standards for students across Australia. 
 
If you have any questions regarding NAPLAN please go and speak to your child’s classroom teacher or to one 
of the Learning and Teaching Leaders. 
 

Anna Yorston & Rita Krnac 
Learning and Teaching Leaders 

 
Mary MacKillop Primary School-Production ‘Legends of Rock” 
 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 
 

Songs have been chosen, ensemble groups are being formed and the collaborative process is 

underway for the creation of our 2018 School Production, 'Legends of Rock' 
 

If you know your child is going to be absent for more than a week at a time during the rehearsal 

process (now until show time) or on Production night itself (Tuesday October 16th) please write a 

letter to your child(ren)'s classroom teacher(s). Please ensure you stipulate the dates your child(ren) 

will be absent and if your child(ren) will not be attending the Production.  Please ensure you give the 

reason for them missing the event. Thank you in advance for your cooperation. This really helps us 

plan and organise for what will be a truly spectacular night!  
 

 

Sarah Cornish 

Production Leader 
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Photos from Mother’s Day Stall and Breakfast 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 



   

  Page 11 of 14 

   
 

Year 6-Cyber Safety News 

The Year 6’s had the amazing opportunity to have the police come over and teach them about 

cyber safety on the 3rd of May, 2018. They found out that the internet can affect your job income, 

safety and health.  

Internet is something you shouldn’t take lightly! 

When you post something like a photo on social media, it can be tracked and leaves a mark of 

what you said and what you sent. It could also reveal personal information about yourself like 

location, name and daily schedule. 

Tips: 

Some tips that will help you keep safe on your social media accounts are changing your 

passwords now and then, searching up appropriate things for your age, not sharing personal 

information and details, not being rude online and not getting social media until at least 13. If 

anything does happen, these are the people you can rely on! 

People you can rely on: 

If something happens on the internet that you aren’t comfortable with, these are the people you 

can discuss your problems with! 

~Parents 

~Teacher 

~Kids Helpline 

~Police 

~Block/Report the person online 

 

Enjoy the internet and remember to always stay safe! 
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Year 6-Cyber Safety News 
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